


































Received by LSOHC Staff May 22, 2019 from Itasca County via DNR 

General Project/Site Information – CSAH 60 
 

County State Aid Highway (CSAH) 60 in Itasca County serves as a minor connector between MN 
State Highway 38 and CSAH 7.  The average daily traffic is 225.  This level of traffic on a gravel 
road demands a higher level of continual maintenance. The proposed project encompasses two 
main parts:   

Part one will include reconstructing and paving approximately 5 miles of roadway, making all of 
CSAH 60 a paved road.  There are also stretches of road that were built through wetlands where 
corduroy has been exposed due to frost heaving over time.  These areas are particularly rough in 
the spring thaw, and the road often must be closed to 1 lane to get traffic through causing safety 
concerns.  These areas have been maintained by adding gravel where needed but the frost 
continues to expose them.  This in turns adds to equipment maintenance and ultimately causes a 
rough road to drive on.  The design is also able to address a few sharp corners, increasing the 
curve radius and bringing them up to current safety design standards.   

Part two of the project includes the reconstruction of Clearwater Creek crossing.  The road has 
limited sight distance through the creek area due to a vertical curve that does not meet minimum 
standards.  The stream crossing consists of 2 failing 5’ diameter corrugated steel culverts.  These 
culverts are undersized, creating a large scour hole and velocities too fast for fish passage.  The 
Clearwater Creek crossing is currently in design phase, but we are working with the DNR on a 
structure replacement type and fish ladder.   
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